

Rap Sheet Newsletter

Volume 37, Issue 3

Autumn 2021

CRIME STOPPERS 14TH ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT WAS A SWINGING SUCCESS

On Thursday, August 26th, Crime Stoppers held its 14th Annual Charity Golf Tournament. The tournament would not have been possible without the many sponsors, donations and golfers continued commitment to community safety. Over the past decade, the tournament continues to get better each year because of the participation of the amazing financial supporters, local law enforcement partners, and of course the golfers.

This years Title Sponsor was AM/PM Towing.

While the tournament was a huge success, like many charities, Crime Stoppers is still feeling the affects of the pandemic with regards to fundraising. Operating as a civilian volunteer organization dedicated to assisting area police services in resolving and/or







preventing crime. Crime Stoppers solicits information from anonymous callers which is forwarded to the proper agency for their investigation. Crime Stoppers does not receive any government or police service funding to operate but relies solely on the donations raised locally. And because of this, all funds raised are used locally in the fight against crime within Windsor & Essex County.

On behalf of the staff, board of directors and volunteers, Thank You once again for everyone involved in making this event a huge success!





CRIME STOPPERS PLAQUE PROGRAM IS LOOKING FOR NEW PARTNERS

Crime Stoppers offers a great way to partner with local businesses. The Business Plaque Program was created to assist in raising funds and awareness for the Crime Stoppers program. The sponsoring businesses will receive a Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers plaque that can be mounted in their office or place of business. This visual showpiece will allow the businesses to display their support to the Crime Stoppers program.

"This is a great opportunity for members of the community and businesses to partner with Crime Stoppers, show their support and receive visual recognition," says Program Manager Tyler Lamphier.

The Business Plaque Program is a 5-year annual commitment of \$200 donation to help fund the Crime Stoppers program locally. Businesses will receive a Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers Supporter Plaque to display along with a tax receipt for their donation and annually the plaque will be updated to show continuing support.

Businesses that are interested in celebrating Crime Stoppers month can contact Tyler Lamphier, Program Manager, at 519-255-6700 ext. 4497, or tyler@catchcrooks.com.



CRIME STOPPERS NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT

Throughout the past year, Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers has been hard at work despite the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. Crime never sleeps, and with many people working from homes, the ability to See Something, has led to more people Saying Something than ever before.

Crime unfortunately affects us all. Crime rates affect our feeling of safety and security within our homes, parks and even workplaces. Crime Stoppers offer rewards for information to help the police and policing agencies solve crimes. Since inception, our Crime Stoppers Board of Directors have authorized over \$1,300,000 in reward payouts. In short, the program works.

Unfortunately, 2020 was also a year filled with challenges. Being a non-profit charity, Crime Stoppers does not receive any government or police service funding. Due to the ongoing restrictions faced be the COVID-19 pandemic, we were unable to run many of our fundraising events such as our Golf Tournament, Spitfire Games (Chuck a Puck), Bail or Jail, Bingo's, among others.

This August saw the return of our Golf Tournament, with new rules and restrictions in place to ensure the safety of our staff, volunteers and players. "We are very excited for the returns of events where we can get together with our supporters. We are grateful for the continuing support from our community throughout these times," said Tyler Lamphier, Program Manager. "Our program truly is a community driven program, and we are in greater need of support than ever. Events like our Golf Tournament are so vital to our program"

Alternatively, if you wish to support the program through financial donation, donations to the program can be made online at www.catchcrooks.com or can be sent to:

Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers, Inc. 150 Goyeau St. P.O. Box 60 Windsor, Ontario N9A 6J5



THANKS TO OUR COMMUNITY GAMING PARTNERS FOR THEIR CONTINUED SUPPORT

Crime Stoppers is a community driven charity that depends on donations and support to operate. One of our most successful partnerships is with Community Gaming at <u>Paradise Gaming Centre</u>.

The funds raised through Bingo's are vital to keeping our program running. We are grateful for the continuing support and invite everyone to join us in a game of Bingo when the halls reopen!



Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers Charity Golf Tournament Thursday, August 25th, 2022

TOURNAMENT SPONSORED IN PART BY:









Board of Directors Corner



PROGRAM STATISTICS AS OF AUGUST 3157, 2021

	Year to Date	Since Inception
Arrest	42	6,976
Cases Cleared	35	10,349
Property Recovered	\$71,100	\$13,337,081
Drugs Seized	\$63,297	\$53,268,218
Rewards Authorized	\$8,975	\$1,240,535

LOOKING FOR A FEW GOOD PEOPLE

Windsor & Essex County Crime Stoppers is looking for a few good people to join the Board of Directors and help shape the future of the program.

More details and applications can be found of the Crime Stoppers website at www.catchcrooks.com or by contacting Program Manager Tyler Lamphier.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

<u>President</u> Don Cyr <u>Treasurer</u> Cher Fahringer

Charlie Hotham

Past President

Directors (cont.)
Rene Jacques
Mike Kelly
Melissa Petz

<u>Vice President</u> Moe Susa <u>Secretary</u> Kelly Shelson <u>Directors</u> Joan Allison

From the Archives ...



Volunteer Dinner - January 2000





PizzaFest 2000